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April 27, 2021 
 
 
Mrs. Ivette Iraheta 
Grant Administrator, 
Accountable Executive 
City of Madera – Madera Area Express/Madera Metro 
 
 
Dear Mrs. Iraheta, 
 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) Division of Rail and Mass 
Transportation (DRMT) developed a State “Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan 
(ASP) and provided technical assistance for all of California’s small transit providers to 
comply with the requirements of 49 CFR Part 673. Under this regulation the DRMT must 
also provide ASP certifications for the small providers that utilize the State ASP. The 
Federal Transit Administration (FTA) will use its annual Certification and Assurance 
process to confirm certification.   
 
This letter confirms that the City of Madera did not opt out of the State’s ASP and that 
the ASP submitted to the DRMT by the City of Madera meets the minimum requirements 
of 49 CFR Part 673 for small providers. Furthermore, submittal of this ASP to the DRMT 
confirms transmittal of the City of Madera’s Safety Performance Targets to Caltrans. 
Please ensure that your Agency’s Safety Performance Targets are also shared with your 
Metropolitan Planning Organization as outlined jointly by the Federal Highway and 
Transit Administrations’ final rule for Statewide, Nonmetropolitan and Metropolitan 
Transportation Planning. This rule may be located here: 
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2016-05-27/pdf/2016-11964.pdf 
 
 
If you have any questions about this ASP certification please contact Brian Travis at 
(916) 844-4313 or brian.travis@dot.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy King 
Chief, Office of Transit Grants and Contracts 
Division of Rail and Mass Transportation 
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C:  Bernardo Bustamante, FTA Region 9 
 Patricia Taylor, Executive Director, MCTC 
 Jacqueline Kahrs, DOTP 

Brian Travis, DRMT 
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